Minutes of Newcastle Athletics Club AGM on Saturday 3rd December 2011
In attendance:
Deon McNeilly, Damien Brannigan, Martina Hawkins, Marty McVeigh, Brian Steele, Paul Mawhirt, Eamon McCrickard, Mark Kendall,  Eugene McCann, PJ McCrickard, David Steele, Brendan Quail, Paul Fegan, Samantha McNeilly, Brendan Donnelly, Brian Wilson, Paul Watson, Billy McNeilly, Jim Paterson, Barry Wells, Libby Morgan
Apologies:

Joe McCann, Alan Strachan, Declan McElroy, Samana Brannigan, Ian Brannigan, Bob Brown
Deon Mc Neilly opened the meeting at 7:35 pm. He welcomed everyone and thanked everyone for turning out.

Club Update
The Club had a very successful year with organising races. Good participation of club members in some races and helping to organise races. Very good year for junior section also. Deon gave an overview of club expenses policy which has worked well this year.  It was agreed that no changes were to be made to this. Any suggestions are to be forwarded to club committee for consideration. 
Club Kit
PJ McCrickard and David Steele were thanked for all their hard work in organising the club kit.  Club Kit was available to buy and order. Subsidy of club kit was discussed and agreed upon.

Racing and Team Captains
It was agreed that the club should try to encourage more participation in races especially NIMRA and XC races. New team captains to be appointed by club committee. Joe McCann was thanked for his hard work as road racing captain.

The process for obtaining a Club Entry to the London Marathon was discussed.
Hill and Dale and other events- Marty McVeigh

Marty explained that the club organised 4 main events during the year, the H&D Series, Slieve Donard Race, Mile Hill Mile and the Christmas Cracker. All events are very well supported and help from club members was much better that previous years. It is vital that support from club members continues.
Marty went on to say that at the minute we had no main sponsor for next year’s H&D Series. This will be discussed at the Hill and Dale Race Committee meetings.
Any one that can spare any time to help at events, contact Marty.

Juniors 
Martina gave an update of the junior section. We now have over 100 junior members with an average of 70 kids attending Monday night training. The highlight of the junior section has been the McGrady Financial Services Junior Cross Country Series. PJ McCrickard was thanked for his generous sponsorship and time invested which enables this Series to take place. David Steele was thanked for the sponsorship provided by TS Foods for junior kit. The time and commitment that many club coaches and volunteers give to the running of the junior section was also acknowledged. Brian Steele explained the difficulty of finding suitable venues for the juniors to train during the winter months.  The floodlight Astroturf  in Donard Park is currently block booked by football clubs.  It was suggested that the local councillors be contacted. 
Treasurers Report
Damien Brannigan presented the club accounts. All accounts are in order and were available for members to inspect. All those present unanimously agreed the accounts to be a true record and thanked Damien for all his hard work.
Election of Officers chaired by Marty McVeigh
The following officers were elected:
President – Billy McNeilly 

Chairman – Deon McNeilly

Vice Chairman – Paul Watson

Treasurer – Damien Brannigan

Secretary – Martina Hawkins

In addition 8 committee members were elected:

Joe McCann, Mark Kendall, Eugene McCann, Eamon McCrickard, Brian Steel, PJ McCrickard, David Steele and Brian Wilson.
Honorary Membership was offered to Marty McVeigh. Current Honorary Members are Billy McNeilly, Frank Morgan, Robbie Bryson and Ian Brannigan.

2012 Membership Fee

Club membership was unanimously agreed by all present to remain at £15 for 2012
AOB
Brendan Quail thanked the club for their support with organising the Leitrim 5 mile race and announced that the date for the 2012 race would be Sat 31st March.
Joe McCann was thanked for his hard work in producing club reports. All were asked to forward information and photographs for the reports to Joe.
The successes of Eoghan Totten and Kerry Harty were acknowledged.

Meeting concluded at 9:25 pm
Martina Hawkins
Club Secretary

